August 22, 1930. Dean Barton, Macdonald College, P. Q. Dear Dean Barton, Sir Arthur asks me to send you the enclosed correspondence relative to Dr. Frederick Reis, an Agricultural Chemist who is seeking employment. Will you be good enough to answer this letter on behalf of the Principal? Sir Arthur does not think it likely that you could utilize his services at Macdonald College, but thought it possible that you, or Dr. Snell, could give him some helpful advice as to where to try for a position. Yours faithfully, Secretary to the Principal.